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The past years have been one of the most difficult periods in the history 
of the Centre, the effect of the pandemic causing lengthy closures, loss of
revenue and also members. The membership prior to Covid was 
reasonably good, though not ideal, but on re-opening after an enforced 
shut down these members did not immediately reappear. It is only in 
recent months that our membership is now approaching 200, consisting 
of the happy return of old members, but also some very welcome new 
members.

The year saw the sad retirement of Dorothy Cottrell both as a trustee, and
as the Leader of the “ Movement to Music” activity on a Wednesday. This 
was a great disappointment to the ladies as it was extremely popular. 
Sadly, partly due to Covid, and lack of leadership, this is now struggling 
with poor numbers.  

We were to lose very valued members of the Trustee team and friends, in 
the sad deaths of Wendy Marten and David Wright the Centre was 
represented well at the cremation service.
 
All the various activities held at the Centre in the afternoons were sadly 
affected by the shut downs, and need more members to support their 
continuation. Despite the many problems, most of the outside 
organisations managed to retain their use of our premises for evening 
meetings. This is good news for our finances and long may it continue. On
the sad note, the Organ Club ceased their meetings this month due to 
unsustainable costs.

Services supplied at the Centre continue ie, Toenail cutting on Monday by 
appointment, Hearing aid batteries etc  on  1st Friday and 3rd Wednesday
each month.

A “thank you” lunch was organised at last for the volunteers at the “Holly 
Blue” Inn which was attended by around 40 volunteers.

Fundraising efforts over the year have not been as active, but wool sales 
are buoyant and card sales thanks to Diana are very welcome. A 



Christmas Fayre was held which raised a very grateful sum, as did a 
“table top” sale thanks again to Diana.

The cost of membership for year commencing January 2023 will be £15. 
The cost of activities in the afternoon will be £3.50 including tea. Meals 
will be £6 for members, £7 for non members, and £4 for staff on the day. 
Christmas lunch will be £10. (members only)

At this present time every effort is being made to minimise our costs, as 
funds are adequate but are not likely to last indefinitely. The accounts 
have been Inspected by an authorised accountant and will be submitted 
to the Charity Commission together with this report.

My very sincere thanks to Sally Stanton for her unstinted devotion to the 
Centre under at times extremely trying circumstances (staff included). My
thanks too, to my fellow Trustee members for their support. Maybe my 
last Chairman’s report ????

Trustees; Geoff Rowe, Mary Rowe. Keith Mullen, Graham Stanton, Lynn 
Blackwell               
                   Alan Faulkner
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